City of Seattle Invitation to Bid CTY-3709
Addendum 

Updated on: 08/14/2017

The following is additional information regarding Invitation to Bid #CTY-3709 titled Electrician Services released on 08/02/2017.  The due date and time for responses is 08/18/2017; 3:00PM (Pacific).  This addendum includes both questions from prospective proposers and the City’s answers and revisions to the ITB. This addendum is hereby made part of the ITB and therefore, the information contained herein shall be taken into consideration when preparing and submitting a bid/proposal.
	Item #
	Date Received
	Date Answered
	Vendor’s Question
	City’s Answer
	RFP Revisions

	1
	08/09/2017
	08/14/2017
	Does the Inclusion plan apply? Since this is an “on-call” work, we don’t know how much work we will be given, please advise on how we should fill this out.
	You are right. The inclusion plan does not apply.
	

	2
	08/10/2017
	08/14/2017
	We’re looking for clarification on how to address wage rate increases throughout the period of this contract. The Union gives raises at least once a year in specified contract periods. Our current 3-year contract ends May 31st, 2018, so we will not be able to determine how much the rates will increase until the contract is renegotiated next year. At this time, we can only account for the next raise due 2/5/2018.
	Bidders must take into consideration the pricing is firm for the first two years and incorporate that into their bid. Pricing can be adjusted in year three, as specified in Contract Terms and Conditions Section 14C.
	

	3
	08/10/2017
	08/14/2017
	Are the current electrical contractors listed, the only 5 that are on the list now?
	That is correct. Two have gone out of business.
http://web6.seattle.gov/FAS/SummitPan/R296/R296.Result.aspx?PoStatus=2&SearchType=5&SearchTerm=electrician 
	

	4
	08/10/2017
	08/14/2017
	Will 5 electrical contractors be chosen from the new solicitation or will you be expanding that?
	Selection will be based on number of responses and pricing. 5-7 are possible depending on prices submitted.
	

	5
	08/10/2017
	08/14/2017
	I noticed on the attached contract information that it has a 2-year extension option. Just curious as to why the existing contracts were not extended?
	The state has ruled that we can only go five years on these types of contracts.
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